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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston Niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
proposed Intro. No: 658-A


Committee:
Civil Service and Labor

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the waiver of public employee organizations’ rights when submitting grievances to arbitration under the New York city collective bargaining law.

	Sponsors:
By Council Members Sanders, James, Williams and Ulrich 



	Summary of Legislation: Proposed Int. 658-A modifies a provision in chapter 3 of the administrative code the New York City Collective Bargaining Law (“CBL”) regarding the waiver of contract claims. A recent court case found that when union members file mandatory waivers in order to enter into binding arbitration, they waive not only contractual claims, but also claims that would normally be brought in court, such as statutory, constitutional and common law claims. This bill modifies the CBL so that such waivers would only apply to the contractual claims submitted to arbitration, and thus would allow non-contractual claims to be brought in court. 


	Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: N/A

	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0

$0

$0




	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A

	                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     John Lisyanskiy, Legislative Financial Analyst

                                             Regina Poreda Ryan, Assistant Director



	History:  Hearing held on Int 658 by the Committee on February 28, 2012 and the legislation was laid over by the Committee. Subsequent to this hearing Int 658 was amended, and the amended legislation, Proposed Int. 658-A is scheduled to be voted on by the Committee on April 17, 2012 and the Full Council on April 18, 2012.

	Date Submitted to Council:  August 17, 2011


PAGE  

